
Chequamegon Bay Quilters- Minutes for April 5, 2022


 The meeting was called to order by vice president Jill Sauld at 5:35 PM.  There 
were 18 members present in person and 2 on ZOOM.


A reminder that the modern quilt challenge is due for the July meeting.  Also, Jill 
reminded the group about the CBQ mission statement and that it is posted on the 
website.  It was also announced that the executive board approved to transfer the 
checking to the Chippewa Valley Bank from the BMO in Ashland.  The biggest 
reason was so that transactions could be made in Ashland, Washburn and Bayfield 
depending on where the treasurer and president resided in the future.

 

A motion was made by Lynn D. and seconded by Karen Y. to donate $100 to the 
Washburn Library.  This is because the guild uses the meeting room most of the 
time. 


Charlie W. won the name tag drawing for this month.


Reports

The minutes from Mar were accepted by a motion made by Lu and seconded by 
Jan B.


Amber E. presented the treasurers report as follows:

Current Balance: $3284.96

Quilts of Valor-    $36.30

Guild Cushion-     $300.00

Available Balance-$2948.66

Quilt of Valor Account- $327.97


Sunshine- Sue G. reported that there were no birthdays for April.


The QOV chair Jan S reported that they have 2 pillow case kits and 2 kits for quilts 
available for members to work on and may be taken after the meeting.  There are 
currently 11 quilts all finished, 10 quilts at the long armers and 4 waiting to be 
quilted.    Presentations at Ashland area nursing homes will be scheduled 
sometime this summer.  




For the 12X12 monthly bonus that will be shown and donated at the May 
meeting, members are asked to bring a blue and yellow 8 ½ inches square 
unfinished.   Remember to submit your 12X12 list to Melissa M. One project a 
month will be shown or reported on, starting the May meeting as in the past year.

Lu O. made comments about the fun of the 12X12 monthly projects.


Kay P. who is organizing the project, explained that baby blankets are being made 
for Ukrainian babies in need.  One sew day has been completed and another will 
be scheduled.  Kay has gathered many flannel donations from various places that 
sell flannel.  As a part of l group in Milwaukee with a goal 100 blanket but Kay 
would like a larger number sent down for shipment to those in need from there.  
She had some extra fabric precut for more cut and members are welcome to 
complete.  Finished blankets should be brought to the May meeting so she can 
take them to Milwaukee.  Please call Kay if you have any questions about the 
project.  


The group then enjoyed snack and beverage contributed by Karen Y and Jan S.

Thank you, ladies.  Dawn B. will bring next month’s treats.


Show and tell was presented with beautiful projects made by the Deb O., Kaci P., 
Lucy T., Jill S. and Amber E. (QOV).  


Program-

Jan S. presented a short visual program on sewing room organization and “Room 
Storage Hacks”.  Dollar tree is a good place to get containers.  


The meeting was adjourned about 6: 50 PM.

 

The May meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 3, 2022.


Submitted by Deb Aaron-Secretary



